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Moments Matter Attendance Counts  
Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
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queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 12th January 2024 

Dear Families, 

Attendance                                                                                                                                                                  
I thought you might find it useful to have a look at the latest advice from the Government and NHS as 
to when to send your child to school and when not to.  It is fine for the children to attend school with 
many minor illnesses and ailments. 

Coughs and colds                                                                                                                                                    
It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, 
keep them off school until the fever goes.  Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and 
to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature                                                                                                                                                     
If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox                                                                                                                                                                
If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over.  This is usually 
about five days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores                                                                                                                                                            
There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a cold sore.  Encourage them not to touch 
the blister or kiss anyone while they have the cold sore, or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis                                                                                                                                                        
You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis.  Do get advice from 
your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly.  

COVID-19                                                                                                                                                                    
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well 
enough, they can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other 
people if they have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

What to do if your child has tested positive 
Your child is no longer required to do a COVID-19 rapid lateral flow test if they have symptoms. But if 
your child has tested positive for COVID-19, they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with 
other people for three days after the day they took the test.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
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Ear infection                                                                                                                                                              
If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school   
until they're feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

Hand, foot and mouth disease                                                                                                                              
If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough to go to school, there's no 
need to keep them off.  Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to 
wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits                                                                                                                                           
There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice.  You can treat head lice and 
nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo                                                                                                                                                                     
If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics.  Keep them off 
school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment.  Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels 
and cups with other children at school. 

Ringworm                                                                                                                                                                  
If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should 
see a GP.  It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever                                                                                                                                                              
If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be 
infectious for two to three weeks.  Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease)                                                                                                          
You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the 
rash appears, they're no longer infectious.  But let the school or teacher know if you think your child 
has slapped cheek syndrome.  
 
Sore throat                                                                                                                                                           
You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high           
temperature, they should stay at home until it goes away.  A sore throat and a high temperature can 
be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms                                                                                                                                                       
You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms.  Speak to your pharmacist, 
who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea                                                                                                                                    
Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or 
had diarrhoea for at least two days (48 hours).                                                                                         
 
Please remember we do not authorise absence for family holidays in term time.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/
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Spring term PE update 

 

PE lessons: This term all children will be taking part in gymnastics as part of their  
PE lessons.  This will involve the children developing their fundamental skills of      
co-ordination, balance and agility.  They will be investigating different balances and 
ways of travelling; creating different shapes using their bodies and learning different rolls and jumps.  
The children will then work on their own and in pairs/groups to create sequences using these     
different skills.  As the unit of work progresses the children will then be performing these skills on 
and around different pieces of gymnastic apparatus. All children need to be in indoor PE kit for these    
lessons and have bare feet (please cover any verrucas with a plaster on PE days). 

Sport leaders: Last term some classes and some Year 1 parents completed an active 
lives survey.  As a result of this, we have been given £130 to spend on play equipment.  
Some Year 6 sports leaders have chosen a range of balls, skipping ropes and a bucket 
game for the children to use during lunchtimes.  They are looking forward to sharing 
this with the rest of the school.  
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Out and About 
 
On Tuesday morning our Reception group went Out and About for their very first trip on the        
minibus. The children visited the Donkey Sanctuary in Wroxall and were able to meet some of the 
119 donkeys and ponies that live at the sanctuary. The children learnt all about how the donkeys are 
cared for and why they were rescued. They talked about the differences between donkeys and      
ponies. The children all loved hearing the donkeys make lots of noise, they were very loud!  
 
“We went to the donkey sanctuary. We heard the donkeys making lots of noises - talking to each 
other. My favourite donkey was called Toby. Donkeys have long fluffy ears. They don’t like their fur 
getting wet so when it rains they go inside the barns. My favourite bit was hearing the noisy         
donkeys.” Mia-Rose RBH 
 
“Donkeys don’t like getting their fur wet, it’s not waterproof. Girl donkeys are called Jennies and 
boys are called Jacks. They have to have their hooves cut, a bit like our nails. They were really funny 
and kept showing us their teeth! My favourite donkey was my one, I’ve already adopted him - he’s 
called Thomas, like me!”  Thomas RBH  

This half term our Year 1 children will be learning about how they can help to look after the planet. 
Our 1CE Out and About team visited Freshwater Bay on Wednesday morning to take part in a beach 
clean. They talked about natural and man made materials as they hunted for plastic waste along the 
beach. They learnt all about the 4 Rs; Reduce, Reuse, Recycle and Refuse and what we can do to  
lessen our impact on the planet. The children enjoyed listening to the story Somebody Swallowed 
Stanley (written by Hannah Robert’s) while warming up with a hot chocolate.  
 
“We went picking up litter on the beach - we did a beach clean. We want to stop the sea creatures 
eating the rubbish.” Alfred 1CE 
 
“We went to a beach and we helped the world to be a better place by picking up rubbish and plastic. 
We want to stop sea creatures eating the plastic and dying. We had a hot chocolate and a story.     
My favourite bit was the hot chocolate and the biscuit! I really like going Out and About.” Declan 1CE  
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Out and About next week… 
It’s looking like another chilly week ahead (and possibly wet too). Please ensure your child wears 
suitable warm play clothes (that can get muddy), and they bring a warm coat, hat, scarves, gloves 
and wellies (warm socks to go in wellies are also highly recommended!).  
 
Tuesday am - Reception  
Ventnor Botanic Garden 
Archer, Nithya, Eden, Harper, Niamh, Reggie, Theo, Chloe, Denis, Finley, Joshua and Rosey.  
 
Wednesday am - Year 1 
Beach Clean  
Bowie, George, Titan, Jasper, Wyatt, Frederick, Sully, Nathan, Evelyn, Inara, Mollie, Raemarni, Peyton 
and Naomi.  
 
Swimming for Year 3 on Tuesdays and Year 5 on Wednesdays 
It was fantastic to see all of the children happy and excited when swimming with their friends this 
week. We had a few children that were feeling a bit apprehensive beforehand but were smiling 
throughout their lesson. They reported that they felt really proud of themselves afterwards! Well 
done everyone for a super first week.  
 
Next week will be their second lesson of ten. Please ensure your child has all items of clothing and 
their towel named (even initials, hand written in pen). Quite a few of the boys, from both year 
groups, managed to get their clothes rather mixed up.  
*Please note that although we aim to get back to school by approximately 3.10pm, we may be a little 
late due to high levels of traffic and road closures around the Ryde area. Apologies in advance.   
 
Cooking Next Week 
 
Your child in Year 6 has cookery on Tuesday. Please can they bring in a container suitable for pasta. 

James M, James D, Archie, Robert, Tommy, Joe, Zoe, Rochelle, Sarah, Charlotte, Chloe Sh, Keira,    
Bella TR, Chyna and Evie. 

 

Your child in Year 1 has cookery on Wednesday. Please can they bring in a container. 

Rudy, Freddie, Elijah, Ace, Lenny, Marley, Harrison, Harry, Milly, Marnie-Mae, Rosie, Isabella, Cassidy 
and Sadie.  

 

Your child in Year 4 has cookery on Wednesday. Please bring in a     
container suitable for scones. 

Ben, Mia-Rose, Oscar G, Harry, Oscar H, Jacob, Reuben, Paloma,        
Harvey, Fletcher, River, Rhys, Adhvika, Lily, Tula and Vincent. 

 

If your child attends Cookery Club on either Tuesday or Wednesday 
please bring in a container every week. 
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 95.28% 

  Whole School Attendance this week is 96.08%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 97.62%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 4BM with 97.7% 

 

10 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attend-
ance to drop to 

95% 

20 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attend-
ance to drop to 

90% 

40 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attend-
ance to drop to 

80% 

If your child’s 
attendance falls 
below 90% they 

are classed as 
persistently    

absent 



 

Working together for a successful future 



 

Working together for a successful future 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

And Finally... 
 

Have a lovely weekend -  remember to read, chat and play! 

#Easyfunding 

Help us get 2024 off to a great start for Queensgate Foundation Primary School by signing up to     
support us for FREE on #easyfundraising. You can raise donations whenever you shop online with over 
8,000 brands including John Lewis & Partners, eBay, Argos, M&S and more. Plus, once you've raised 
your first £5, easyfundraising will double it!  Sign up today - it will make a BIG difference to us this 
year: https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/queensgate-fps/clnkvl/c2s/zhbCJtHD/CR061/facebook/ 

 

Brooke P’s Fundraising for the Little Princess Trust 

Just before Christmas I let you know that Brooke is cutting her hair for the Princess Trust. She has, so 
fair, raised £70 of her proposed £100 although would love to raise a lot more.  So here is her Just   
Giving page if you would like to support her. 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/kelly-peach-1704312792452?
utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fkelly-peach-
1704312792452&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email  

 

Events Next Week                                                                                                                                                 
Our Year 6 children are taking part in an art workshop on Monday afternoon in the hall.    

Our Dance Live Team have been working extremely hard to get their dance ready to take to              
Portsmouth Guildhall on 2nd February 2024.  They are heading over to Medina Theatre for a big     
practise Tuesday afternoon.                                                                             

The School’s Library Van will be visiting on Wednesday, 
so that we can change our book stock.     

On Wednesday 17th January at 2:30pm Reception 
teachers are inviting the parents of Tigers and Sloths to 
a Magnificent Marking Making workshop.  

https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/queensgate-fps/clnkvl/c2s/zhbCJtHD/CR061/facebook/
https://www.justgiving.com/page/kelly-peach-1704312792452?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fkelly-peach-1704312792452&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email
https://www.justgiving.com/page/kelly-peach-1704312792452?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fkelly-peach-1704312792452&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email
https://www.justgiving.com/page/kelly-peach-1704312792452?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fkelly-peach-1704312792452&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email
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Family Information Hub Website 

 

The IOW Council Children’s Resources team launched the Family information hub website in March 
2022. This website holds lists of services, organisations and activities that are relevant to families    
living on the Isle of Wight for 0-19 years and up to 25 years for Special Education Needs and             
Disabilities.  It is designed to help families find the information, support and advice that is available to 
them, when they need it. 

  

The website is accompanied by a Facebook page IW Family Information hub facebook which enables 
sharing and creation posts on services, activities and information available. 

  

There has been a great response to the website and last 10 months has been spent promoting to raise 
awareness to our families with the support of our partners, providers, and local organisations. 

  

We now want to understand your user journey and experience of our website, your views are            
important to us and the information you provide will help us improve the website and create a better 
user journey. We have created a short survey, which we would like you to complete. Click on the      
following link to get started https://forms.office.com/e/zbXzzyx9Ky 

  

If you haven’t visited the Family Information Hub website before, please take a quick look at the    
website before completing the survey. 

Please note this survey closes on Monday 15th January 2024.’  

Wight Orienteers 

 

If you wish to try orienteering or would like to find out more about the 
sport, then please encourage your family and friends to join our Spring 
Events for 2024 – Registration opens at 10am. Starts from 10.30-12.00 

Sunday 4th February at Golden Hill Fort, Yarmouth  

Sunday 24th March at Ventnor Downs 

Cost for adult non-members £5, family groups £6.00 and juniors just £1.00 

Courses for all abilities with advice and training offered if required to new members. 
See website for parking details: www.wighto.org.uk  

Permanent Orienteering courses are available in Firestone Copse, Brighstone Forest and 
Parkhurst Forest for practise at any time. Free maps and score cards are available from 
Brian Bailey; TEL: 07773 852548 

We also have a Facebook page: Wight Orienteers  

https://www.facebook.com/
https://forms.office.com/e/zbXzzyx9Ky
https://familyinfohub.iow.gov.uk/
http://www.wighto.org.uk
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